FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
We would like to make the following requests under the Freedom of Information Act;

1. How many non-independent schools are there in your Local Education Authority? 
112.

2. Of (1), how many of these schools have employed (past or present) a member of teaching staff that has been convicted within the last ten years of a sexual offence in relation to a child who attended that same school. 
With the exception of headships, we do not systematically support schools recruitment, therefore, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
3. Do you issue any guidance to schools over what action to take if a present member of the teaching staff is convicted of abusing a child at their school? If so, please provide me with a copy of that guidance.
Schools are required to follow Keeping Children Safe in Education (2020). Statutory guidance for schools and colleges (published January 2021) (Part 3). 

The council provides Safer Recruitment training to schools following this guidance as part of the Safeguarding in Education training programme

4. Do you issue any guidance to schools over what action to take if a past member of the teaching staff is convicted of abusing a child at their school? If so, please provide me with a copy of that guidance.
Schools are required to follow Keeping Children Safe in Education (2020). Statutory guidance for schools and colleges (published January 2021) (Part 3). 

The council provides Safer Recruitment training to schools following this guidance as part of the Safeguarding in Education training programme

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
